Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
MARLIN ENGINEERING
The Florida Department of Transportation District 4 announces a hearing to which all persons are invited.
DATE AND TIME: February 22, 2018, 6:00 p.m.
PLACE: 6151 Forest Hill Blvd., West Palm Beach, FL 33415
GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) District Four, will conduct a Public Hearing for the proposed improvements to SR 882/Forest Hill Blvd at 16th Place South in Palm Beach County, Florida. The proposed improvements involve the addition of a new signalized intersection at Forest Hill Boulevard and 16th Place South. The existing median opening east of 16th Place South (westbound left turn to Forest Hill Gardens Apartments) will be closed. This movement will be accommodated with a westbound U-turn at the intersection of Forest Hill Blvd and 16th Place South.
This public hearing is being conducted to give interested persons an opportunity to express their views concerning the conceptual design of the proposed improvements. Persons wishing to submit written statements, in place of or in addition to oral statements, may do so at the hearing, or by sending them to Henry Oaikhena, P.E., 3400 W Commercial Blvd., Fort Lauderdale, FL 33309 or by email at henry.oaikhena@dot.state.fl.us. All statements postmarked by March 5, 2018 will become a part of the public hearing record.
Public participation is solicited without regard to race, color, national origin, age, sex, religion, disability or family status. Persons who require special accommodations under the Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA) or persons who require translation services (free of charge) should contact Henry Oaikhena, Project Manager, at least seven (7) days prior to the public hearing at (954)777-4445, 1(866)336-8435, ext. 4445 or by email at the address provided above.
A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Henry Oaikhena P.E., (954)777-4445, henry.oaikhena@dot.state.fl.us.

Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Henry Oaikhena P.E., (954)777-4445, henry.oaikhena@dot.state.fl.us. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
For more information, you may contact: Henry Oaikhena P.E., (954)777-4445, henry.oaikhena@dot.state.fl.us.

